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College Council Meeting
Monday, February 1, 2023
5:30 pm Council Meeting 
Lake Lodge

Meeting Minutes

               
1.  Call Meeting to Order-Chair Nasca – 5:32pm

2.  Minutes of Previous Meeting-Chair Nasca- Motion to approve meeting minutes from last meeting was by Mr. Ron Nasca and seconded by Mr. Jack Benjamin. Minutes were approved as presented.  

3.    College Council Acting Chair’s Report-Acting Chair Nasca
Chair Nasca
· Shared that he attended the school play and it was wonderful.   He also attended his first poetry reading and read and was very impressed with the students.  He also attended Honors Convocation on Sunday and it was really great.  He will also be attending Commencement on May 11th.  On May 16th there is an employee recognition luncheon he will be attending.  
· He discussed being short on membership and that we have 3 current applications in to the governor and but even if all three of those are approved we will still be short 3 members.  Please put forward any suggestions you have, keeping the diversity of our council in mind.  
· Approval of the Animal Care Assistant Certificate Executive Summary approval.  Chair Nasca shared a little about how he understood the certificate program.  VP Cokely shared that students can just take it as an elective type of course as well.  VP Cokely also shared that there are some students who want to be in the Vet Tech program but may struggle and at least they would have this certificate they may.   Chair Nasca motioned to approve the certificate program.  Mr. Jack Benjamin seconded the motion, all voted yes, and the motion was approved.  
· Parking Fee Increase from $95-$115.  Chair Nasca explained that this will be the first parking pass increase in almost 20 years and will still keep us at the low end of the SUNY spectrum.  Student representative Lily Holmes said she feels like we will get questions from students about why the increase and where the extra money is going.   Dr. Mauro said he will address this in the first SGA meeting of next semester. Mr. Jack Benjamin asked if we have a land acquisition plan in the strategic plan currently.  Dr. Mauro shared that we are going to be working on a new mini Master Plan this year.  Mr. Matt DiRado asked if the trolley runs downtown at all to bring students back and forth to campus if they park off campus.  Dr. Mauro shared we are having a lot of transportation conversations recently and adding pick up and drop off for NYC bus trips so they are walking around with their luggage.   Chair Nasca motioned to approve the increase, Mr. Jack Benjamin seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimously approved.  
   

	      4.	President’s Updates – President Mauro 
· Dr. Mauro introduced our new VPFA Ryan LaBrozzi, and congratulated Lily on her upcoming graduation.  He shared we have a lot to be thankful for and grateful for her. 
· Dr. Mauro shared that Wells College will be closing after this semester, yet another one of our neighboring schools is closing its doors.   He shared that we are doing a lot of great things despite the hardships of many of our neighbors.  We hit 10,000 applications this semester and have new programs coming down the pipeline.  Our student retention is up this year by 2% this year.  We look to be on target to reach our goal of 72% retention.   IA has raised funds through grants, fundraising, etc. to a record amount of $11M, our sports teams have had a record year with championships and records being sent across divisions.   We had a successful Solar Sizzle event for the eclipse, and a fun and safe Hot Dog Day.  Dr. Mauro also shared that we are on target for a zero budget this year, which is ahead of what we had projected for this year.  
· The Middle States report was exceptionally positive.  Their concluding report was that they had no recommendation, no concerns, and only minor collegial advice.  
· The great colleges to work for survey results are back, and we have improved in every single category.  Dr. Mauro shared that this survey covers all sorts of topics and categories and allows employees to rate the college in all of these 55 areas.  2 years ago, we were slightly below average in every category.  This year we are above the national average in every single category, and in 17 of the categories we were in the top elite levels.  In DEI and confidence in senior leadership we had multiple categories score at the highest level.  We also asked our students how we are doing, and we just finished deployment of our student satisfaction survey that is deployed through SUNY, and we are excited to see what those results will be.  Dr. Mauro is very pleased with how we are performing as a college and leadership team.  
· Dr. Mauro shared that Derek Correa was here on campus today to talk to some professors.  He also got to chat with Derek’s mother and about his return and how they are so excited. 
· Ms. Carrie Redman shared kudos with the Alfred first responders during Hot Dog Day. They responded to an emergency quickly and efficiently and she said it could not of gone smoother.  
· Mr. Jack Benjamin asked how many of those 10k apps we will accept.  Dr. Mauro shared that we are shooting for 1400 incoming which is a combined total of new and transfer.   He also asked what we are doing and how we are using AI.  VP Cokely shared that teaching and learning is taking the lead on that.  We are introducing it in classrooms and labs and finding ways to incorporate it where appropriate.  
· Chair Nasca asked about the exceptional run of athletics and if it was the trend of our programs and VP Sammons shared yes, it is a result of our programs growing stronger and having more depth.  He said that several of our award-winning athletes were swimmers, and we will continue to support them through coaching and by using the agreement with AU for their pool.   Our goal and advocacy have started for a fieldhouse with a natatorium.  
· Chair Nasca asked VP LaBrozzi to share a little bit about his background.  VP LaBrozzi shared that he worked for a third-party company that colleges contracted to run their gamut of facilities programs.  

Chair Nasca motioned to go into executive session and Mr. Jack Benjamin seconded.  Executive session was entered at 6:17pm.  Chair Nasca motioned to end executive session and Ms. Carrie Redman seconded.  Executive session ended at 6:30pm. 


5. Senior Staff Updates (Brief reports only!)  

 -Human Resources/CCET & Student Affairs (Vice President Sammons)
VP Sammons wants to share a little event unique to Alfred State that is a signing day for our college graduates have signing days with employers and get pictures and have dinner.  It is a neat three-dimensional event.  VP Sammons also shared our alternative spring break trip went to SC to work with the Habitat for Humanity and the director reached out to VP Sammons to tell him our group was the best he had worked with in SC over the last two years.  He also wanted to share that Derek Corea’s faculty member who instructed him at the time of his injuries.   When he visited today that same professor sent personal tools home with Derek today to do some summer assignment and invited him to go fishing this summer. 

 -Enrollment Management (VP Zuber)
VP Zuber shared that marketing is very busy turning out a ton of materials and videos and working on the website.   Admissions metrics are good, applications are great, accepted student numbers are up, attendance at accepted student days is up as well.  There is a gap in deposits because of the FAFSA delay.  We have 9 waitlisted programs, and that deadline will stay as is, but our other programs the deposit deadline was backed up to match SUNY’s extended deadline.  We have sent out 1600+ packages to accepted students.  That was a collaborative effort between SFRS, Print and Mail and Enrollment.  She shared that the campus and SUNY have been very supportive.  FAFSA filing numbers are down.  The state is down about 25%, and ours is down 23%.  


	-Academic Affairs – (Vice President Carrie Cokely) 
	VP Cokely shared that we were approved to offer CNA last year and we will be launching that program this summer.   We have an interest with BOCES to articulate with our new program.  She also shared that Dr. Kathleen Casey has been appointed to the permanent Dean role after three years of interim service.  We held SKILLS USA and there were several student advances to the national Skills USA in Atlanta Georgia.  The Great Race team will be on the road in June.  She shared that they continue to get students scheduled for next semester.  We have hired a RPED grant director, that will help us develop our pipeline from middle to high school to Alfred State.  We have several new programs that are being approved and micro credentials are also moving along.  


 -Institutional Advancement (Vice President White) 
VP White shared that they have raised over $11M this year in grants and fundraising.  They have raised over 6M in grants, and just under $5M in other support.  She shared that the investments in the department have paid back dividends.  She shared it was nice on their recent trip to Florida to share with alumni and donors that Alfred State is doing so well and flourishing. They are reinstituting the Alumni Weekend on June 18th. Golf Tournament will be June 14th.  

 -Finance and Administration (Vice President LaBrozzi)
VP LaBrozzi shared that the recent passing of the enacted state budget now puts us to work to see where we will come in.  SUNY asked for $80M and we got 60M.  We anticipate our portion of that budget increasing by about $600k, which we have not accounted for in our budgeting efforts so far.  He shared that we have lots of renovations and construction going on around campus.  We are getting ready to embark on the Ag Science 3-year project.  The utility project is almost done, and CatCo is the contractor and have been great helping us deal with the issues that have come up.  Despite roadblocks and other issues, they are still on track to complete the project on time.  
  

6.  Constituency Reports
   -Alumni Representative (Mr. Jack Benjamin) 
   Mr. Benjamin had no additional report. 
 
  -Faculty Representative (Mr. Matthew DiRado) 
   Mr. DiRado shared that they have had a couple of Faculty Senate meetings since our last meeting.  He shared that professional staff positions are impacting retention of faculty.  The E-learning committee is establishing a new award next spring for online teaching.  President Mauro’s evaluation will be coming out at the end of the semester.  There have been a few updates in promotion and tenure.  
 
  -Student Representative (Lily Holmes) 
   Lily shared that she attended an Executive Board meeting, and they wanted her to bring up the idea of mental health days on campus, and conference days to give students a break and help their mental health.  Chair Nasca shared that this did come up at ACT.  Res Life is going to be redoing the pool tables in Pioneer.  There have been conversations about putting cameras in laundry rooms to stop theft of personal items.  There should be gender inclusive bathrooms in every dorm.  The student senate is going to be looking at what shower heads in dorms are getting rusted out and need replaced.   She said that SUNY Geneseo’s blue lights are really bright and noticeable and that ours are hard to see even if you are nearby.  Stage crew shared that they could use new ceiling tiles in their staging room where they create props.  VP’s Sammons and LaBrozzi will walk that room and look at it and do something about the ceiling tiles.  

  -ACT Update (Mr. Ronald Nasca)
   Chair Nasca shared that the conference will be the 27th and 28th in Saratoga.


		   8.   Unfinished Business – N/A

                9.   New Business – N/A

							Motion to adjourn by Mr. Ron Nasca and seconded by Mr. Jack Benjamin.  The meeting adjourned at 7:12pm.  
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